Sandy Town Council



	Minutes of a meeting of the Community Services and Environment Committee of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 14th January 2019 commencing at 7.30pm


	Present: Cllrs N Aldis, T Cole, A M Hill, J Sparrow, S Sutton (Chair), N Thompson
Absent:, T Knagg, G Leach, C Osborne, M Scott


	In Attendance: Cllrs P Blaine, M Pettitt, Mr C Robson (Clerk) and 

Mrs C Baker-Smith (Admin Team Leader)


Action
	1
	Apologies for absence (43-2018/19)
Apologies were received from Councillors Knagg, Leach, Osborne and Scott

	Admin

	2
	Declarations of interest (44-2018/19)
There were no declarations of interest. 

	

	3
	Public Participation Session (45-2018/19)

No members of the public were present and no questions had been received in advance of the meeting.

	

	4
	Minutes of Previous Meeting (46-2018/19)
RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the Community Services and Environment Committee held on Monday 19th November 2018 as a correct record of proceedings.


	

	5
	Action list (47-2018/19)

Members reviewed the action list. 
Allotments and Community Orchard:  The Clerk informed the committee that he had had a meeting with Lee Newton of Central Beds Council who is employed on a contract basis and only works a few days a week for CBC.  Therefore, to move matters along, the Clerk and Cllr Sutton have written the Heads of Terms for the transfer of community land and sent it to Mr Newton, who will take it to the Legal Department to progress further.  
The Clerk advised that Central Beds Council were still looking for a housing corporation to come forward to take on the affordable housing development in Beeston, which needs to be finalised before an allotment or community orchard site could become operable. A Member said he had spoken to a member of Central Beds Council who had said that Central Beds Council have many building projects to deal with and Beeston’s six affordable homes may not be a priority. 
Parking Restrictions: The Clerk informed Members that Central Beds Council had advised that they will come back to the Town Council when there is any progression.  

It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED that this matter be discussed at the next meeting with the CBC ward councillors.


	Town Clerk



	6
	Improved Crossing Point (48-2018/19)
Cllr Aldis updated Members that he had spoken to Tesco’s Duty Manager recently and some work had started at the entrance to Tesco’s today, although he did not know exactly what was being done regarding the creation of a safer crossing point at the entrance.

It was agreed that a letter of support for a safer crossing point from the Town Council may be sent to Tesco’s when more information on the current work was obtained. This item would now be added to the Action List.

	Town Clerk

	7
	Sandy Green Wheel Development (49-2018/19)
Members received the Clerk’s report.  
The Clerk briefed Members that work on the Sandcaste Path and Girtford Bridge Crossing had started.  
A Member was concerned about the cycle route to the north of Fallowfield, saying that cars speed along this road at 70mph and it would be dangerous for cyclists.  She asked if a survey had been undertaken and that this be discussed at the next meeting of the working group.  
A Member welcomed the work on the Sandcaste Path but there had not been adequate signage in place to warn residents of the closure.  He also mentioned that there was barbed wire still in the fencing along the path.  The Clerk advised that the Ivel Valley Volunteers were creating a reserve alongside the path and he would pass this on to BRCC.  
A Member was concerned about the route to go up to the top of Pinnacle Hill as it had very sandy soil.  Perhaps a route through the woodland could be considered as an alternative.  This would be discussed at the next meeting of the working group also.
A Member asked that if the Town Council were donating £2,000 to the Green Wheel development, could they put forward ideas to the working group that would be of benefit to Sandy.

It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED to RECOMMEND that the committee agree that a £2,000 contribution be included in the 2019/20 budget.

	Town Clerk

	8
	Central Bedfordshire Council’s Rural Match Fund (50-2018/19)
Members received and considered Central Beds Council’s Rural Match Fund.  

The Chair advised that the Town Council should have a list of concerns for consideration in hand, that could be included in a four year strategy.
The Clerk said that Members could put forward concerns without solutions and that only two priorities could be put forward.

The Clerk tabled an email from Cllr Gibson regarding the excess/unnecessary traffic in London Road during the morning and evening commute.  A Member confirmed that this was a long-standing problem and needed to be addressed, perhaps by a formal public consultation on which roads to close.  Several ideas were put forward by Members i.e. closing off junctions to the north and south of London Road, involve Highways England and have an input into traffic management.

The Clerk put forward a suggestion from another Member that the footpath from the council offices in Cambridge Road down to the pedestrian crossing be re-surfaced.

A Member put forward the suggestion that speed activated cameras/signs are installed on Bedford and Sunderland Road. The Council has raised concerns about the speed of traffic on both stretches for a considerable period of time. This may be a way to get some action taken. 
It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED that re-surfacing the path in Cambridge Road, speed activated cameras/signs on Bedford and Sunderland Road be put forward for the Rural Match Fund.

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk also submit London Road concerns for consideration by CBC.

	Town Clerk
Town Clerk


	9
	Greensands Country (51-2018/19)
Members received and considered the communication from Greensands Country.
A Member said that the timing of the festival clashed with local elections in May and did not leave time for officers to organise events.  He had also attended the launch of a new community transport service by Greensand Country and tabled fliers.  The Clerk explained that Greensand Country has several strands including the festival and the bus service.  It was agreed that the Town Council would promote the bus service via its website, its Facebook page and on noticeboards.  A Member advised that this bus service was in place of the Link-a-Ride bus service.  He said that perhaps the festival events be delegated to local community groups to incorporate them into their events in May. 
It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED that the community groups contacts be sent to Lindsay Measures at the Greensand Country Festival for her to contact them.


	Admin



	10

	Best Bar None (52-2018/19)
Members received and considered information on the ‘Best Bar None Central Bedfordshire 2019’ scheme.
The Clerk briefed Members that the scheme is already operating in Houghton Regis and Leighton Linslade, whereby it helps to reduce alcohol-related crime and disorder and build positive relationships between the licensed trade, police, local authorities and other agencies. They want to bring the scheme to Sandy and Biggleswade and are asking for support.

It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND that

Sandy Town Council support the introduction of the Best Bar None scheme.


	Town Clerk


	11
	Continental Market (53-2087/19)

Members considered granting approval for a continental market to be held in the Council’s car park on Sunday 28th April 2019.
It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED that a continental market be held in the Council’s car park on Sunday 28th April 2019 and that the market organisers run the market and provide promotional material the Town Council may use.

The Clerk left the meeting.


	Town Clerk


	12
	Midshires Search and Rescue Charity Clothing Banks (54-2018/19)

Members received a communication from Midshires Search and Rescue Charity Clothing Banks on the placement of clothing banks on Town Council property.
The Clerk advised that there was no space in the car park for the banks, as other charities had already sited bins there without the Town Council’s permission.  He was investigating with Central Beds Council if they had given them permission.  A Member said that it should be noted that there were several clothing banks and charity shops selling clothing in Sandy already.  Also, should charities who had not asked permission to site banks on council land, be asked to take their banks away in favour of charities who had asked permission.

It was Proposed, Seconded and RESOLVED that a holding letter be sent to Midshires Search and Rescue informing them that the council is looking into the issue and will contact them in due course.


	Town Clerk



	13
	Respite at Home Volunteers (55-2018/19)
Members received and considered a communication from Respite at Home Volunteers on celebrating 20 years of helping people in Sandy.
Members suggested various ideas to pass onto them i.e. the Mayor holding a reception in the council chamber, putting them in contact with the Carnival and Christmas Lights groups to have stalls at their events and they attend a councillors surgery at the council offices.


	Town Clerk

	14
	Chairman’s Items (56-2018/19)
There were no Chairman’s items.

	

	15
	Date of Next Meeting (57-2018/19)

Monday 18th February 2019
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